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High School & College Graduates 
 
If you would like your graduate included in a future newsletter, please email the church office. You may  include 
some or all of the following information: graduation date, school name, college plans, degree earned, future 

plans, photo, etc. Email: stjamesmrmk@gmail.com 
                                        
 
 

Life Line Screening ς June 16, 2016 
Life Line Screening, a leading provider of community-based preventive health screenings, will offer their 
affordable, non-invasive and painless health screenings at St. James United Methodist Church on 6/16/2016.  
Five screenings will be offered that scan for potential health problems related to: blocked arteries which is a 
leading cause of stroke; abdominal aortic aneurysms which can lead to a ruptured aorta; hardening of the 
arteries in the legs which is a strong predictor of heart disease; atrial fibrillation or irregular heart beat which is 
closely tied to stroke risk; and a bone density screening, for men and women, used to assess the risk of 
osteoporosis. Register for a Wellness Package which includes 4 vascular tests and osteoporosis screening from 
$149 ($139 with our member discount).  All five screenings take 60-90 minutes to complete.  In order to register 
for this event and to receive a $10 discount off any package priced above $129, please call 1-888-653-6441 or 
visit www.lifelinescreening.com/community-partners. 
 

                              
 

 

 

                   W  NAKEE - Work Days 
                        Maȅ т ω WǳƴŜ п 

 
²ŀƴŀƪŜŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ά{ǇǊƛƴƎ /ƭŜŀƴέ ŀƴŘ ƻǇŜƴ 
the camp for the summer. Individuals, families, youth 
groups, church groups, and mission teams are encouraged to 
come. All ages and skill levels welcome. Meals will be 
provided. 

 
Call to reserve a spot for yourself or your group: 

 (603)279-7950 or visit www.wanakee.org to register 
75 Upper New Hampton Rd. Meredith, NH  

 
 

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS 

 

¶ Light carpentry 

¶ Plant flowers 

¶ Paint tables 

¶ Clean dishes 

¶ Set up docks 

¶ Open cabins  

 

 

http://www.lifelinescreening.com/community-partners
http://www.wanakee.org/
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FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

      Tickets: $10 (Adult), $8 (Senior), $6 (child under age 12)                 
 

Ticket price includes a beverage and homemade dessert. 
Call the church office to make a reservation: 424-7459. 

Tickets may be available at the door. 
 
 

VBS ς July 18-22 

St. James will have Vacation Bible School 
from July 18 to 22.  This year's theme is 
"Cave Quest:  Following Jesus, the Light of 
the World."  Call or email Robin House at 
424-2921 or rhouse805@comcast.net 
with any questions. 
 

 

 

Beef Kabob Supper 
Saturday, May 21st 

5:00 ς 6:30 pm 

Save the Date ς June 12, 2016 
Celebration of our Pastor 

Please join us after worship on the 12th, as we 
say farewell, and celebrate 8 years of leadership 
with our beloved Pastor Sharon. All are invited to 
share in this special time of fellowship, and are 
welcome to share a fond remembrance. 

 

Close to God 
I can take my telescope and look millions and millions of miles 
into space. But I can lay it aside, go into my room, shut the door, 
get down on my knees in earnest prayer, and see more of heaven 
and get closer to God than I can assisted by all the telescopes and 
material agencies on earth. 
        --- Isaac Newton 

mailto:rhouse805@comcast.net
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NOW Committee Happenings 
 

There are several upcoming events that are being sponsored by the NOW committee. We hope that everyone 
will take part as they are able. 
 
Change the World Day ς this year we will celebrate on Sunday May 22, 2016 from 1-3.  After the experience of 
those who participated in our Lenten study A Place at the Table, we wanted to bring awareness of the plight of 
those in countries without access to clean water to those in our community. There is currently a hope that we 
can take part in a water carrying event beginning with a trek to the river to fill water jugs, a trek back to the 
meeting place, and some fun activities. Betty Ann Dudziak is leading this event. Look for further information in 
an upcoming Sunday bulletin. 
 
Hearing issues in the sanctuary ς we have taken note of the comments from those who are having a hard time 
hearing in the sanctuary. Ed Smith will be presenting a survey to further identify specific information so that 
more research can be done on determining a solution to this issue. If you are one of those who cannot clearly 
hear all that is going on during Sunday service you are strongly encouraged to complete the survey (page 5). 
 
Prayer ministry leader needed ς The prayer ministry of St. James is an important ministry. We are in need of a 
new leader. The maintenance of our current prayer chain ministry has fallen to the office administrator. She 
assumed the task of sending out prayer requests but this has been limited to requests received during office 
hours. We have had an increase in the number of requests during non-office hours. In order to have a timely 
response to these requests, we are in search of a new leader. This ministry needs to be led by someone who 
feels called, and has the gifts and grace for such. If you feel that God is calling you to help support the distribution 
of prayer requests please let someone on the NOW committee know. We will put you in touch with Phyllis 
Riviere as she will help guide you in the transition of assuming this role. And if you do not feel called to be the 
prayer ministry leader, are you able to pray for others? If so and you would like to be added to the prayer chain 
let us know. 
 
Good bye and thank you for being our Pastor Sharon ς by now you should be aware that Pastor Sharon will be 
transferred from St. James at the end of June. Her last preaching Sunday will be June 12, and her last Sunday 
with us will be June 19. After service on June 12 we will have a special coffee hour to celebrate Sharon, say good 
bye, and give thanks for all the blessings she brought to us to help in both our personal and community of faith 
transformation. Please let us know if you would like to contribute a special treat for this event. Hint ς Sharon 
likes chocolate! 
 
Welcome Pastor Lynne ς July 3 will be the first Sunday we welcome our new pastor, Lynne Campbell-Mentzer. 
A special coffee hour will be held after service. Please join us as we warmly greet our new leader and her 
husband, Jim Mentzer. 
 
Our next meeting is 06/02/2016 at 6:30 in the conference room.  
 
Grace and Peace, 
Gwen Murray and Carolyn Meyling co-chairs  

FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
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ñCan You Hear Me Now?ò Survey 

The NOW Committee is concerned with the difficulty many worshippers are experiencing in our 
sanctuary which has hard sound-reflecting surfaces. The mix of direct and reflected sound often 
interferes with word discrimination, especially for speakers with soft voices. Our sound system currently 
has no provisions for minimizing these effects. This anonymous congregational survey will help us 
evaluate the need for remediation. 
 
Please check a box for each row that expresses your personal situation and note what aids you use, if 
any. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your comments are welcome: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Additional information contacts:    Ed Smith:  ebjnsmith@comcast.net 
                                                      Glen Gerhard:  ggerhard_nh@msn.com 
 
 
 
 
Please place your survey in the collection plate on Sunday, or drop it off in the church office. Thanks 
for your help! 
 

 

  

Sound Source: 

 
Problem: 

Pulpit 
Speaker 

 
Announcements 

Lay 
Reader 

Prayer 
Concerns 

No problem understanding     

An occasional problem     

Miss about 25%     

Difficulty understanding 50%     

Great difficulty understanding     

 

No hearing aids  

Hearing aids w/o T-Coil setting available  

Hearing aids with T-Coil setting available  

 

FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

mailto:ebjnsmith@comcast.net
mailto:ggerhard_nh@msn.com
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I am taking this moment to thank all of the members of St James 
United Methodist Church for your loving thoughts and prayers 
over the last few months.  They came at a time in my life when 
they were greatly needed.  The loss of my Father, Robert Scull, 
was very difficult even though my family and I anticipated it.  It 
was nice knowing that your prayers for us were there.  I am very 
grateful for them.   
 
Thank you and God Bless. 
 
Brenda DuLong 
 

 

 

 

                        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Annual Upscale Yard Sale will be held on 

Saturday, June 11 from 8:00am to 1:00pm, with 
set-up starting at 7:00am. Each space, a double 
parking space, costs $20. Those renting space must provide their own tables and/or 
canopies. To reserve a space, see Brenda DuLong or Lesley Fallu at church or call the 
church office at 424-7459. The church will also have a space. You can drop off items 

for the church table Friday, Jun 10 from 5:00pm - 7:00pm or Saturday morning. We will also have a baked goods 
table. Please bring baked goods Friday evening or Saturday morning. 

This unique event will be held in conjunction with the aŜǊǊƛƳŀŎƪ DŀǊŘŜƴ /ƭǳōΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ tƭŀƴǘ {ŀƭŜ.  Both 
events will be held, rain or shine. 
 

 

 

 

 

Growing With Hope Team  
 
Thank you to everyone who has completed the Growing With Hope team questionnaire. Your input is not only 
appreciated, but critical to our moving forward in this program as a church.  Church committee leaders have 
been given copies of their group responses, and will be discussing them within their groups with the hope of 
recognizing opportunities to change processes, or programs to more fully support the core values of St. James. 
We look forward to hearing from the Group representatives at our May 10th Church Council meeting. 
 
We want to hear from everyone in the congregation. If you have not had the opportunity to answer the 
following survey, please fill it out and return it to the church office. If you have any questions, please see any of 
the following team members:   
                                   Pastor Sharon, Robin House, Gwen Murray, Phyllis Riviere, or Wanda Sealander. 

 

WORSHIP 

 

 

 

Shopping List 
------------------------
------------------------
------------------------
------------------------
------------------------
------------------------
----------------------- 

Ramen noodles  

Tuna fish  

Canned pastas  

Baked beans  
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Generosity Month 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎ aŀȅ ά¢ƛǘƘƛƴƎ aƻƴǘƘέΦ LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ makes us stop and 
ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǿŜ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪΦ ¢ƛǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ Christian stewardship. Tithing should not be 
thought of as an obligation. Rather it should be thought of as a privilege to give back to God a portion of what 
we have received from Him. And we should ōŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƨƻȅ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŀǇƻǎǘƭŜ tŀǳƭ ǎŀƛŘ ά9ŀŎƘ ƻŦ 
you should give what you have decided in your heart to give, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves 
a cheerŦǳƭ ƎƛǾŜǊΦέ όн /ƻǊƛƴǘƘƛŀƴǎ фΥтύ 
 
CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ hƭŘ ¢ŜǎǘŀƳŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜ LǎǊŀŜƭƛǘŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ άDƛǾŜ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ Řƻ ǎƻ without a 
grudging heart; then because of this the LORD your God will bless you in all your work and in everything you put 
your haƴŘ ǘƻΦέ ό5ŜǳǘŜǊƻƴƻƳȅ мрΥмлύ Therefore we need to shift our emphasis a bit. We really need to think of 
Generosity as our motivation for giving. Being generous always makes us feel rewarded. Generosity is not a 
short term thing; it becomes a way of life. 
 
So as we celebrate Tithing Month in May, let us think about being generous givers who are happy, cheerful 
ƎƛǾŜǊǎΦ wŜƳŜƳōŜǊΣ WŜǎǳǎ ǎŀƛŘΣ ά²here our treasure is there will our hearts be ŀƭǎƻΦέ ό[ǳƪŜ мнΥоп bL±ύ 
 
The Stewardship & Finance Committee 

 

  

 

òEach man should give what he 

has decided in his heart to give, 

not reluctantly or under 

compulsion, for GOD loves a 

cheerful giver." 

                      2óCorinthians 9:7 

FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
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MotheǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ - 2016 
 

For the eighth ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ƎƛŦǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘŜƴ ƳƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǊŜǎƛŘŜ ŀǘ aŀǊƎǳŜǊƛǘŜΩǎ 
Place, which is an apartment complex that provides transitional housing for 
homeless women with children.  They provide daycare for the children and 
supportive services to the mothers with the goal that they will be able to 
ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘƭȅΦ  aŀǊƎǳŜǊƛǘŜΩǎ tƭŀŎŜ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ bŀǎƘǳŀΣ bI ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
services are available to Merrimack residents. 

We are requesting monetary donations in honor or in memory of your mother or someone who has been like 
ŀ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΦ   ! ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ƴŀƳŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴΦ 

I will purchase gifts that will be given to the mothers with the money received.  Some of the gifts that I will be 
purchasing will be laundry supplies, kitchen supplies, and cleaning supplies. 

In order to have the names printed in the bulletin your donation must be placed in the offering plate no later 
than May 1st.  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎ ¦a/ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǊƪ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǎ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ 
would like to have a card to present to a mother that you are honoring please see me. 

Thank you in advance for your support of this mission project. 
 
                    E. June Johnsen 
                    Mission Chairperson 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUTREACH MISSIONS 

 

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 
May 8, 2016 

In Memory of: 

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                         

In Honor of: 

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Given by: _____________________________________ 

 

Please place your check in the offering plate with this form no later than May 1st.  Make your check 
ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎ ¦a/ ǿƛǘƘ άaƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ƴƻǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǎŜŎtion.  Thank you. 
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The following is an excerpt from a letter received from Bill Zarakotas, 

Director of Community Relations at Liberty House Inc. in Manchester, NH: 
 
άWǳǎǘ ŀ ōǊƛŜŦ ƴote to thank the members of St. James United Methodist Church 

for their continued support of our homeless veterans program here at Liberty House. Your generosity and 
concern for our homeless veterans is much appreciated by both the veterans and staff as wellΧΦΦ!ǘ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƘŜƴ 
homeless veterans are rock-ōƻǘǘƻƳ ƻƴ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘȅ ƭƛǎǘΣ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ 
to the assistance of some very needy and forgotten people here at Liberty House, many of whom are quiet and 
unassuming combat veterans. Once again our most heartfelt gratitude, and be rest assured that your 
compassion and concern for our homeless veterans will not be forgotten. We at Liberty House consider you as 
being true allies of ours in our constant battle against homelessƴŜǎǎ ŀƳƻƴƎǎǘ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴǎέΦ  

 

 
St. James Community Food Pantry ς HELP NEEDED 

 

St. James Community Food Pantry is looking for new volunteers to take over the Government pick up every 
other month and the weekly pick up for ADM. Individuals currently committed to doing the Government and 
ADM pick up have requested us to seek out new volunteers to fill these two positions due to health issues.  

Requirements for ADM is as follows: 

¶ Have a large pickup truck or two small pickup trucks  

¶ Able to lift 25 pounds and assist ADM in loading the truck(s)  

¶ Available to pick up every Thursday between 3:00 and 4:00 PM 

¶ Deliver to church and transport items to the room upstairs for the food pantry 
NOTE: We need volunteers to start with the first weekly pick up in JUNE. Pick up can be anywhere from 6 
cases to 25 depending on ADM vendor returned items. This pick up includes an assortment of chips, pastries, 
candies, sodas, waters, etc. This pick up can be done with two individuals if needed. 
 
Government Pick up is at 40 Pine St. in Manchester at Southern N.H. Services (SNHS). This pick up occurs every 
other month (FEB, APR, JUN, AUG, OCT, and DEC). We need volunteers to start for the JUNE pick up.  

Requirements for the Government pick up are as follows: 

¶ Ability to lift 40 pounds  

¶ Access to large vehicle and or trailer to pick up, load, transport and unload items ordered. 

NOTE: If no large vehicle is available, are you willing to drive a U-HAUL truck for the pick up?  
We need 3 people to do the pick up at SNHS  
We need an additional 2 to 3 people to unload the truck(s) back at the church 
NOTE: Pick up ranges between 100 and 180 cases of food depending on our needs. 
If you know of anyone who would be able to support our mission or if you have any questions, please call 
Denise McKenne at 424-7848 or text me at 320-1101. 
 
                     Donna Johnson, Director 
                     Denise McKenne, Assistant Director 

OUTREACH MISSIONS 
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Mission Committee Update 

In February, the mission committee voted to send $100.00 to the 1269 Café. This is the group that Paula Randall 
spoke about in church. They are moving into their new facility at the former Manchester Police Station. They 
serve the homeless in Manchester and surrounding areas. 
 
For Easter, the UMW and Mission Committee joined together to visit the residents at Rose Haven in Merrimack. 
We were led by Betty Ann Dudziak, as we answered trivia questions and sang our favorite songs. We all enjoyed 
a time of fun and games. We brought them an Easter surprise of eggs filled with jelly beans. 
 
     --Submitted by E. June Johnsen, Mission Chairperson 
 

DIVERT, DEFLECT, AND DISTRACT 

A close friend confided that being disciplined to set time aside for prayer was a struggle. Some would say that a lack 
of discipline to pray, to diet, to exercise, to live an intentionally healthy is a character flaw.  Perhaps.  I think there is 
something more we are dealing with ς a spiritual warfare.  God calls us to be, and to be in, community.  It is there, 
among friends, that inspiration, encouragement and accountability nurture personal discipline.  LΩǾŜ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ L ŀƳ 
better disciplined within a group. Maybe this is why Weight Watchers and exercise classes are both attractive and 
successful.  One on one personalized coaching works even better.  And so it is with the spiritual life.  Deciding to 
connect with other pilgrims on a faith journey called church is life giving.  A gym is successful when its members 
become physically stronger.  Losing weight and gaining muscle is accomplished through personal effort and 
discipline.  However, the group experience and personal coaching provide the environment of growth.  The church 
Ŏŀƴ ƳŀǊƪ άǎǳŎŎŜǎǎέ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ƘŜŀƭŜŘΣ ƭŜǘǘƛƴƎ Ǝƻ ƻŦ Ǉŀƛƴ ŀƴŘ ƎǊǳŘƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ 
mercy.  LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜ ƛŦ ǿŜΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ have done a good job of providing the necessary environment for spiritual 
growth.  It is easier to find a personal trainer than a spiritual director.  
 
Those things that divert my attention from being disciplined provide a convenient distraction, deflecting my own 
best efforts.  !ǎ tŀǳƭ ǎŀȅǎΣ άL Řƻƴϥǘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ L ŀƳ ŘƻƛƴƎΦ CƻǊ L Řƻƴϥǘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ǿƘŀǘ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŘƻΣ ōǳǘ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ 
Řƻ ǿƘŀǘ L ƘŀǘŜΦέ   I see this as a spiritual battle.  Trying to go it alone is deadly.  If my healthy friends are eating 
salads, it is hard to order the fried clams.   The opposite is true.  If everyone is eating the fried clams ς why not 
indulge myself?  To have a chance I have to be aware of the battle.  L ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŜƴ LΩƳ ōŜƛƴƎ ŘƛǾŜǊǘŜŘΣ 
deflected and distracted, so that I can remain άŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜŘέΦ    
 
Within the church, our mission to make disciples is often diverted, deflected and distracted.  The emphasis on 
preserving the church building and organizing the supper to pay the light bill are just a couple examples that come 
to mind.  Too often the stewardship of our faith and mission has been diverted to raising enough money to keep 
the doors open.  Our willingness to be distracted from our mission to build up the Body of Christ by making 
disciples is a spiritual battle.  The seduction diverting us from our mission requires constant vigilance by our church 
leaders and spiritual directors.  For instance, I can pat myself on the back for bringing canned foods to church for 
the food pantry.  This is seductive because it makes me feel good and requires little effort.  And while it helps feed 
people who are poor, it cannot replace making disciples.  5ƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƳŜ ǿǊƻƴƎΣ ŦƻƻŘ ǇŀƴǘǊƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ 
ministry ς just not our founding mission.  I need the church leaders to train me to invite my spiritually hungry 
neighbor to church, or better, into my life. 

Gary Melville, Director of Development             UNITED METHODIST FOUNDATION OF NEW ENGLAND 

OUTREACH MISSIONS 
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SMALL BLESSINGS 

 

 

 


